Minutes
Appeals Board Meeting – Hastings Community Center
Wednesday, September 27, 2023
6:00 PM 
Christopher Devries
Kristine Gould
    David Balise 
    David Murch 



Town Manager Katie Haley

Devries called the meeting to order and declared a quorum.  The Pledge of Allegiance was conducted. 
Gould made a motion to approve the May 24, 2023 Meeting Minutes, which was seconded by Balise and passed unanimously. 
Devries questioned whether the 2 variance requests submitted by Village Apartments, LLC could be reviewed as one topic.  Haley suggested that they can be discussed in combination based on the similarity of the 2 requests but that motions should be separately made for each application/location. 

Matt Lounsbury was present on behalf of Village Apartments LLC and explained the variance request of the minimum lot size requirement to allow for an additional dwelling unit to be added to each building (37 Smiht Street and 38 Elm Street). These would be located in the existing buildings.

Devries sought clarification on the actual lot sizes based on tax maps and assessing data.  Absent a survey this is the best available data. Balise inquired about the scope of renovation and Lounsbury responded that an existing large rental unit would be divided in half so a kitchen and bath would be added in each building.
Murch asked why the ordinance should be by-passed.  Devries explained that the applicants can apply for a variance of the dimensional requirements.  Murch noted that the ordinance was adopted for a reason.

There was discussion about the specific hardship requirements needed to get a variance. Lounsbury explained that the goal is to maintain the historical, large buildings but to better take advantage of their size by providing additional below market rate rentals.  The specifics of rental rates of the other units at these locations was discussed, as was the concept of affordable rent. Devries asked about the status of the Planning Board adopting the regulations related to the affordable housing act; Haley responded that the Planning is working on it and will be having a public hearing on the draft ordinance revisions on October 24th. 
Devries made a motion to accept the 37 Smith Street variance request as complete, which was seconded by Gould and passed unanimously.

Devries made a motion to accept the 38 Elm Street variance request as complete, which was seconded by Gould and passed unanimously.

A public hearing was scheduled for October 11th at 6:00. 
Devries made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Gould and passed unanimously. 
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